NEWSLETTER

CANWOOD PUBLIC SHOOL MAY 6TH, 2024
ADMINISTRATOR'S MESSAGE

April has been a very interesting month, weather wise. Thank you parents for sending your child with the
appropriate clothing. There definitely has been unpredictable forecasts. When we had the nice sunny days
the students enjoyed playing with the new playground equipment that was purchased with the funds from
the Co-op gift card fundraiser. We also purchased 8 more pairs of snowshoes, and now have a total of 28
pairs of snowshoes! Our school hosted the Senior and Junior Badminton Conferences and our athletes
competed amazingly! We are so proud of the effort and competitiveness that they displayed and thank you
to our coaches: Senior Teams — Mr. Ryan Aiken and Mr. Greg Duval, Junior Teams — Miss Cara Boulding and
Mr. Keanan Tibbs. Congratulations to the Senior Badminton players who advanced to Districts and
Regionals! Your determination and hard work has paid off! Our Commercial Cooking class has been very
busy this month providing Hot Lunches every Thursday. The delicious meals have been well received by the
school. Thank you to Mr. Duval and students!

We would like to welcome our U of S student teachers to Canwood - Amy Larsen is doing her two week
student teaching in Mrs. Hladun’s room, and Mr. Devon Stow is teaching with Mrs. Sansom. They will be with
our school from April 29th to May 10th. Thank you to our teachers for taking the time to mentor our
upcoming professionals!

Principal - Mrs. Sylvia Delisle

ATTENTION - parents/guardians/students, if you are parked anywhere near the school at the end of the
school day please remember that children may be walking between and/or behind parked cars on the way
to their parent’s vehicle, and might not be easily seen, or they may be riding their bikes home after school.
Wait to pull away from the school until students have made their way to their vehicles or down the street,

and wait until the buses have left the parking lot. Thank you.

On Tuesday, April 23rd, Canwood Public School hosted the Senior Badminton Conference. Five different
schools brought their best game faces and competed. All of our athletes represented Canwood School very
well, congratulations to the following athletes who moved on to Districts: Noahlynne Amistad and Jacklyn
Sten placed 2nd in Girls Doubles, Jaden Schutte placed 2nd in Boys Singles, Joeseph Holmes and Robert
Holmes placed 1st in Boys Doubles, Sadie Schutte placed 1st in Girls Singles and Caleb Bloom placed 1st in
Boys Singles.

These athletes who moved on to Districts at St Mary's High School in Prince Albert on Saturday, April 27th
were very successful. The day was filled with lots of great games, close matches and overall, a fun day. Once
again, Canwood School was represented very well with 4 athletes moving onto Regionals. Sadie Schutte won
gold in Girls Singles, Caleb Bloom won silver in Boys Singles, Robert and Joeseph Holmes won silver in Boys
Doubles. Congratulations athletes!!

At Regionals in Foam Lake on Saturday, May 4th, our Canwood athletes played |
very well and worked hard to win matches and sets. They had some great games
but unfortunately no one moved on to Provincials. Robert and Joeseph Holmes
placed 6th in Boys Doubles, Caleb Bloom placed 5th in Boys Singles and Sadie
Schutte placed 4th in Girls Singles. Congrats to these athletes for their hard work
and dedication!

Coach - Mr. Ryan Aiken MWI
L]




The Junior Badminton team hosted the P4A Rural Playoffs.
Representing the Canwood Cougars were James Ross, Hayden
Sanderson, Jocelyn Lajeunesse, Rebecca Schutte, Aksel Nordquist,
Ryder Vaughan, Leland Hegland, Dawson Danberg, Alyssa Gjerde,
Reese Hamborg, Elisha Johnson, Chloe Millar, Nico Villegas, Nica way to go.'
Villegas, Brayzn Benson, and Athena Amistad. Congratulations to
Jocelyn Lajeunesse on winning silver in Girls Singles and to all the
athletes who participated and did a great job representing the
Canwood Cougars!

Coach - Mr. Keanan Tibbs

This year’s Drama production is being temporarily postponed. With too many stops and starts, and being
unclear on whether or not a performance date will be able to be held this school year due to potential
teacher job action, the Drama Club has decided to postpone the production and re-visit the play in the fall.
Thank you to all the community members who helped out, to the other staff members who gave their
support, and to all the students involved in the Drama Club. We appreciate your support and effort while
we were preparing for our play. Stay tuned for details in the fall as to a rescheduled date.

Drama Director - Mrs. Kori Sansom

Thank you to the Canwood Rec Board for the  Thank you to everyone who supported the
Sask Lotteries Grant which we have used to Mom’s Pantry sale! This fundraiser brought
purchase drama playbooks and craft/art supplies  in $1847.57 for our School Community

for the school. Council.
Reminder to parents that students need to The 2024-2025 school year calendar is
have a water bottle at school every day. We do available on the Canwood School website
not have water fountains anymore we have under “Parent Information”.

water bottle fill stations.

Anyone interested in enrolling their

child in the PreK or Kindergarten
If anyone would have any softballs, ball gloves or progeiinaias the 209450095 3500l

sand toys they would be willing to donate for the
elementary students to use we would greatly

year can submit the registration forms
on the Canwood School website.

appreciate it Contact the school office at 306-468-
2150 for more information.

School Bus Drivers needed for Canwood and surrounding area. Full time route
available in the fall, part time work available all year long. Competitive wages, great
hours, no weekend, summer or holiday work.
Buses are available for practice and taking the driving test. Young children are
m allowed to go along while working. Please contact Kris Moe 306-747-7711 or

Tracy Pease 306-468-4333 for more information.




We are asking parents and guardians to use Edsby to quickly and easily enter present

and future absences for your child/children. Edsby has a free app for all iOS and

Android smartphones so that you can access school information or enter absences

Edsb anywhere, anytime. Parents/guardians who have not connected to Edsby yet have
y been emailed “Invitations to Edsby” periodically over the school year.

Parents are an important part of the school’s family and Edsby is a great way to support your child at
school. Edsby pulls together information about each of your children and presents it in a clear, easy-
to-understand format. You will see all their teachers and classes. Some teachers will assign work
through Edsby and if they do, you will be able to see academic progress, upcoming assessments, and
current assessments. Please call the school office if you have not received an “Invitation to Edsby”.

We are asking parents and guardians to sign up for School Cash Online.
Currently, school fees, milk cards and our weekly noon meals can be paid il el
. . ) choolCashOnline
for online. More events and items are always added to School Cash Online |BETTER o
as they occur and become available. Payments through this program are ol =~ i
by credit card or electronic check which is a transfer directly out of your OKEVCROLP
bank account. Visit srsd119.ca/school-cash-online/ for how to register.

s

COMMUNITY EVENTS

Canwood Public Library:

The Vacation Bible School bbq fundraiser is on Moms and Tots - May 7 @10:30am
Wednesday, May 15th from KidsFirst at the Library - May 21 @10:30am
11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. at the Canwood Kids Club every Friday (after-school) - @3:30pm
Senior’s Room. Lindsay (from Wapiti) will be doing a Lego session for Kids
The Vacation Bible School will take place Club on May 17 @3:30
August 27th, 28th and 29th at the Canwood Afterschool Movies - Shrek May 9 @3:30pm
Pentecostal Church. The Marvels May 23 @3:30pm

850 - 1st Street East
Lamreet! Senoel Website: cw.srsd119.ca Box 370

Phone: 306-468-2150 Email: vhinson@srsd119.ca Canwood, SK
Fax: 306-468-2999 S0J OKO
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